STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF CABO VERDE: 8 MAY 2018
Thank you Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Cabo Verde for their national report, which provides an update on the developments in the promotion and protection of human rights and progress in the implementation of the recommendations arising from the country’s second cycle review.

During the period under review, Cabo Verde scored significant achievements in the following areas, among others: the provision of social protection; access to quality health and education services, water and sanitation, and housing.  The Government also adopted the Child and Adolescent Statute, which established simple and expeditious procedures for the timely registration of children, the National Gender Equality Plan to promote gender equality and a number of measures to protect the rights of vulnerable groups such as older persons, persons with disabilities and refugees, migrants and asylum seekers.

Regarding its international obligations, Cabo Verde issued a standing invitation to the Special Procedures mandate holders and ratified the Optional Protocol to the International Convention on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights and the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.

My delegation recommends that Cabo Verde:

· Finalises the development of the plan to combat poverty and social exclusion; and 
· Accelerates the implementation of the Parity Law to boost the participation of women in political and public life.
I thank you, Mr. President.

